
February 2nd, 2022 
Principal’s News

Welcome back to a new school year! I look forward 

to meeting our new families and catching up with 

our existing families as we learn and grow together 

in partnership. There is much to learn from each 

other in the days ahead. Looking forward to working 

with you all in partnership.

Staff  changes-over the holidays, we farewelled Mimi 

Ilyas and Cheryl Kynoch. We thank Cheryl and Mimi 

for their work over the years, and we welcome Mrs

Debbie Livingstone to our office team.

A summary of  our Covid-19 safety plan:

- Parents are strongly encouraged to use the RAT 

tests provided twice weekly on their children. If  

positive, the child MUST stay at home for 7 days. 

- If  a St Dominic’s student lives in a household 

where someone is positive to Covid they MUST 

stay home.

- Social distancing is in place and is very 

important.

- If  your child is sick, they MUST stay at home.

- If  your child has any symptoms at school, such as 

sore throat, headache, sneezing, coughing they 

will be sent home.

- Hand sanitizer and enhanced cleaning protocols 

are in place.

- Students in years 3-6 must wear masks at school 

and Prep-2 students are encouraged to wear 

masks.

- Masks must be worn inside and on the school 

grounds by all staff  and adults.

- All parents and carers must wait in the car park 

before and after school.

Prep-2 students 

and siblings 

finish at 3.15pm.

Year 3-6 

students finish 

at 3.30pm.

The Camp Rd 

and Joseph St 

gates will be 

open as well as 

the car park.
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St. Dominic’s School promotes the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.
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February 2nd 2022 All students should be in their full summer uniform 

each day except for sports day.

Girls-summer dress, windcheater, white socks and 

black shoes.

Boys- green polo shirt, grey shorts, grey socks and 

black shoes.

Runners are only worn on sports days.

No nail polish is to be worn and student hair should 

be their natural colour only. NO DYED HAIR PLEASE-

please see me, if  necessary,  about this or I will 

contact you. 

Sports uniforms to be worn 

only on the following days:

Prep M and N-

Wednesday

Year 1/2J- Wednesday

Year 1/2K-Tuesday

Year 1/2L- Tuesday

Year 3O- Tuesday

Year 3P- Monday

Year 4I- Tuesday

Year 4Q- Tuesday

Year 5/6 H, R & S- Monday 

and Friday
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St. Dominic’s School promotes the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.

2022 School Fees

Family Fees - $900.00 per year per family

Levies (including technology and stationery) - $150.00 per child

Excursion/Incursion Levy $125.00 per student

Total:   $1175.00 (1 child)

$1450.00 (2 children)

$1725.00 (3 or more children)

Year 5 and 6 Camp $180.00.00 per child.

CSEF Discount with Healthcare Card $125

Payment of Fees

There are a variety of options for paying school fees. Payments can be paid in full at the 

beginning of the year, or each term, month, fortnight and weekly in cash, credit card or by direct 

debit. If at any time the payment of fees becomes an issue due to financial constraints within the 

family, please see the Principal and a payment plan can be arranged.

mailto:principal@sdbroadmeadows.catholic.edu.au


February 2nd 2022 

Our school dog Colin passed away over the holidays. Colin 
was a great friend and support to many of  our students 
and staff  over the years, and we thank Miss Katie and her 
family for sharing Colin with us.

Many thanks- Alison ☺
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St. Dominic’s School promotes the safety, wellbeing and inclusion of all children.

Canteen Snack Bar will begin next week. Students in Prep-2 can 
order their lunch on a Thursday.
Students in Years 3-6 can order their lunch on a Tuesday. A price 
list will be sent home soon.
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2022 Staff  Listing

School  Principal- Alison Bretag

Deputy Principal/Wellbeing Leader- Katie Cromie

Learning and Teaching/DCT/Religious Education Leader- Helen Sims

Literacy/New Arrivals Leader- Vesna Curmi

Numeracy Leader- Sonia Baba

Learning Diversity Leader-Rebecca Spadijer

Office Manager- Teresa Ottobre

Office/Admin staff- Daphne Borg, Debbie Livingstone, Mirna Mamo

Prep M- Elise Sciberras

Prep N-Niamh Lennon

1/2J- Ric Martin

1/2K- Sharon Russell

1/2L- Claire Shinners

3O-Chris Anderson

3P- Sarah Quinlan

4Q-Tania Tripicchio (Mon-Wed) & Amy Wiesner

4I- Liz Cusack

5/6 H-John Kimuilitis

5/6R- Lucia Moloney

5/6S-Steven Wintrip

New Arrivals Teacher- Sharon Doyle

Expert Intervention Teacher- Kym Miatello

Expert Intervention Teacher- Camille Voce

Tutor Scheme Teachers- Alison Pieper & Trish Segrave

Speech Pathologist- Stephanie Duca & Michelle Gannon

School Psychologist- Carmen Tran

Visual Arts Teacher-Linda Spicuglia

Phys. Ed Teacher- Kelly Fullerton

AUSLAN Teacher-Jackie D’Rozario

Before/After School supervised activities & LSO-Lakshmi Koduru

Community Hub leader/LSO-Caroline Menassa

LSO-Rawaa Hourmiz

LSO- Mui Mui Tran

LSO- Mariella Scicluna

LSO- Salma Koka

LSO- Paula Ainsworth

LSO- Alessandra Travaglini

LSO- Mirna Mamo

LSO- Rose Carrafa

Canteen & Playgroup Leader-Shamy Benyamin 

Breakfast Club leader- Enas Hano

Learning Club Leader- Mirna Mamo



All students are expected to wear black 

leather shoes as part of  their school 

uniform.

Examples of  acceptable black school shoes:

Runners/Sneakers are not school shoes.


